
Minutes of the Fourth Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 20th July 2015 at 7.30pm at Abbey Meads Community Primary School.

Present: Cllrs Jankinson, Ainscow, Boyd, Compton, Herron, James, Kilby and Ricketts; 

                1 member of the public.
Apologies:  Cllrs Bennett and Keates;  SBCllr McCracken.
The meeting was taken into Recess and Chair of Village Garden Club updated PC on grant applications; RCD/Orta had left verges in very poor state with no seeding carried out (Clerk to contact SBC).
49.    DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
         None.
50.  MINUTES  OF  THE  THIRD  ORDINARY  MEETING

         Proposed by Cllr Compton, seconded by Cllr James, all agreed, that they be accepted as a true record.
51.   MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES     
  
a) Recess – order had been raised for bank strengthening works, dog warning sticker placed on nearby post, reinstatement of white lines chased up, SBC and Police contacted re junction problems.
b) Buses – SBC had advised that Stagecoach were considering when change could be implemented.
c) Eastbury Park – Cllrs agreed to accept Vita Play cost of £595 for yellow and blue striped bench to replace damaged seat.  Cllr James queried insurance liability of Vita Play and Clerk to check. Standen Way – bridge on unit no longer available and Compton Welding had quoted £700 + VAT to fabricate and install metal replacement, Cllrs all agreed and Clerk to arrange.  Vita Play had prepared lower quote for addition of new pieces of equipment at Standen Way.
d) Footpath 23 – the Clerk had spoken with Tim Price, a highways manager, and telephone call awaited from Rights of Way officer Martin Fry.
e) Redhouse Village Centre  – PCSO Mandi Coles was Youth Engagement Officer with role of visiting all senior schools in Swindon Borough with presentations on  “decision making”; she was not appropriate officer to assist with youth scheme with Isambard School; head teacher was supportive of idea and meeting to be arranged during August.
f) Tadpole Garden Village – Cllrs Boyd and Compton and Clerk had attended Crest meeting with Preim director, Community Mobiliser Anna Smart, and St Andrew’s Ward BCllrs. Info issued on Community Interest Company, CIC, which would manage assets including allotments, pitches, public open spaces etc on non profit making basis; payment per household for first year was calculated at £248; community event planned for 16th August at the school, details to be arranged; WWT would manage woodland area and Ranger appointed. Installation of dog bins (with arrangement with PC to empty) and public’s use of Tadpole Lane path to be considered. No contact had been made with Crest regarding medical care provision and Cllr Jankinson to attend local CCG agm to raise concerns.  It was understood that services of Blunsdon Surgery could be increased to accommodate up to 3,600 patients, currently serving 1,800.
g) Recreation Ground – football practices had ceased; need for watering system discussed again.  Clerk to contact possible sources of advice.
h) Village Hall large room floor – works booked to start on 19th October.

i) Parish boundary – Stephen Taylor had reported a Community Governance Review was likely in view of petition; he advised Clerk to obtain copy.

j) Dog bin emptying – problems had occurred as contractor’s new employee had not been informed

of all locations by person leaving; now resolved; Clerk to ask that high vis be worn at all times. New bins to be installed at Waggoner Close, path off Eastbury Way, and Diamond Jubilee Park, following requests.
k) Brook Park – Police carried out a S35 patrol overnight of 18th/19th July; Clerk had requested report on outcome.
l) Diamond Jubilee Park – Cllr James had noted temporary barriers had been placed across opening onto Tadpole Lane.  Clerk to enquire if this gap was to be closed permanently, was access required for service vehicles? 

m) Logo – quote of £650 received from local company, Evolution.  Cllrs agreed this was too high and Cllr James to get in touch with contact who may be able to help.
n) Redhouse Community Centre – further meeting held on outstanding issues; no formal decision on successful bidder received to date.
o) Supermarket vehicles – SBCllr McCracken had offered to follow up; photographs of incidents requested.

p) BHH sign – straightened up but not yet secured.

52.     PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON

           S/15/0711:  Erection of a garage with room above     at:
           SASM         Home Farm, 51 High Street, Blunsdon.

           S/15/0721:  Conversion of part of garage into living accommodation    at:

           ISPA           17 Poachers Way, Swindon.

           Both permitted, with conditions.

53.    PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
           S/15/1025:  Outline application for erection of up to 52 dwellings, with associated car parking, 

           HC               landscaping and public open space        at:

                               Land at Lady Lane, Blunsdon 
           Cllrs agreed to object, in line with previous application for this site and Local Plan 2026 policies.
           S/15/1077:  Erection of a conservatory to rear          at:

           JABU          28 Hewlett Place (Plot 25), St Andrew’s Ridge, Swindon.
           Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object.

54.     FINANCE
           Cllr Ainscow proposed, all agreed to approve receipts 35 to 53 totaling £44,694.34 and payments 62 

           to 82 totaling £57,756.00
                Cllrs agreed to apply for Section 142 licence for 10 years at £350, to cultivate verge at High Street/ 

          Ermin Street corner, subject to decision on planning application for adjacent site.
           In view of PC’s grants to Redhouse Residents Association, Cllrs agreed to include item on next 

           agenda and invite SBCllr Tomlinson to attend for update.
55.    CORRESPONDENCE

a) SBC - Members Bulletin issues 771 and 772.

b) Local Councils Update – legislation.

c) Came and Company – merger with Stackhouse Poland Group.

d) WALC Newsletter  July 2015.

e) NHS Swindon Clinical Commissioning Group – invite to AGM 29th July.

f) Emails:  Brian Chapman – Speed Watch results of Lady Lane check;         

              PCSO Evans – use of Rec Ground car park for public meet and greet;

               Various emails with Highways England re tree sleeves;

               Ian Robinson re Butleigh Road area grass cutting;

               SBC consultation – Local Welfare Assistance/ Emergency Assistance Fund;

               SBC consultation – draft revised Statement of Licensing Policy.

g) Catalogue.

56.   COMMITTEE  REPORTS  
a) Village Hall – the Clerk had asked Mark Jones to rub down and repaint kitchen window and door frames.
57.    REPORT  ON  CLERKS’  FORUM
         The Clerk had attended meeting on 15th July and reported:

             Parish Pilots -  Highworth, Haydon Wick and Wroughton reported improved standards, but not cheap;    

         Highworth had purchased some equipment and taken on employee from SBC; some issues such as 
         housing areas still maintained by SBC and cut less frequently;  all PCs asked to consider if they could 
         take on some services (eg street cleaning, grass cutting), some financial remuneration for first three 
         years only; Clerk had pointed out Streetsmart call centre staff not always aware of Parish boundaries so 
         some problems with reports; Clerk requested SBC support for dealing with poor standard of play areas 

         surfaces and possible “latent defect” case; Stephen Taylor asked for details and these had been emailed 

         to him.
         Locality Issues -  written overview report issued by Patrick Weir; this listed revised Locality wards and 

         leads;  meetings were sporadic and only listed on SBC website; all parishes wanted more direct 

        communication and Stephen Taylor suggested regular email from leads to PCs with info on projects, 

         meetings etc; Clerks stated that if PCs helped with projects they would want recognition.
         CIL:  Written update circulated; draft overview to Understanding CIL circulated, feedback requested by 

         end of  July.

          Dog fouling:  Stephen Taylor was reminded to provide info on PCs adopting SBC’s powers.

          Forward Planning - Phil Smith reported that North Star Leisure plans inc snow dome, 5,000 seat arena, 
          retail units, cinema, 10 pin bowling were prepared; Local Plan 2026 was “bedding down”  with no 
          legal challenges, alongside Central Area Action Plan and mineral and waste plans etc;  Planning 
          Inspectors were now quoting Local Plan policies in decisions, Review to end of 2036 had started, it 

         would determine new housing and employment land requirements; expert consultants were being

         appointed to work with SBC and Wilts Council for about 9 months work, and issues and options 
         document would go out for consultation late 2015/early 2016.  NP Theme 1 policies carried added 
         weight when dealing with developers. Neighbourhood Plans may include a design policy.  NPs were

         generally making good progress; Wroughton delayed due to sustainability appraisal (site specific policy 
         to comply with European legislation).

         Parish Councillor Allowances -  Panel had reviewed and new allowances issued; not obliged to use 
         figures, could have none, lower or higher.  (BPC had previously agreed not to pay allowances other 
         than travel in certain circumstances).
          Community Governance Reviews:  Likely for Blunsdon (due to petition) and  Haydon Wick (ward  
          numbers only) and Stratton.  Stephen Taylor had suggested PC obtain copy of petition; he had advised 

          SBCllrs that map was required to be included on petition.
58.   ARRANGEMENTS  FOR  PC  CONTRIBUTION  TO  NORTH  SWINDON  FUN  DAY
        Cllr Jankinson reported that this would take place on Saturday 5th September, 1 – 6pm; PC could 

        provide inflatable activity along with display of PC information.   PCllrs to advise Clerk of availability 

         to “man” on the day.
59.   PARISH  MATTERS
a) Cllr Boyd reported several signs on B4019 were obscured by vegetation – Clerk to contact SBC.
b) Cllr Ricketts had noticed vehicles of occupiers of two new St Andrew’s Ridge homes were parking on entrance to development.
c) Cllr Ricketts had been told that Thamesdown Transport was to re-route service 12 through new estate off Salzgitter Drive.  Clerk to contact TT for information.
d) Cllr Compton suggested PC write to Thames Water with complaint over how recent major loss of water supply was dealt with, such as lack of and mis- information on website.  All agreed.
e) Cllr James reported possible planning breach with Matthew Homes development being constructed at much higher level than plans indicated.  SBCllr McCracken had visited site, taken photographs and was following up.  Clerk to contact her for update.
f) Cllr Jankinson had again been contacted by WI regarding suitable location for commemorative tree.  It was thought it could be sited to rear of proposed garden at High Street/Ermin Street corner.
60.   SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  NEXT  MEETING
         Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 3rd August 7.30pm, at Blunsdon Village 
         Hall.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed.
                                                                                                            ………………………………......       
                                                                                                                  Chairman, 3rd August 2015

